# PTMB Booster Minutes for February 19, 2020

Rochelle Koerbel called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance: Rochelle Koerbel, Amy Petro, Suzanne MacKay, Milt Barney and 8 booster members.

**MINUTES**: Laura Spernak made a motion to approve last month's minutes with a 2<sup>nd</sup> by Carrie Williams. Approval passed unanimously.

**TREASURER'S REPORT:** Amy Petro presented the Treasurer's Report. The general account balance stands at \$69,869.56. There were no questions and a motion was made by Laura Spernak with a 2nd by Carrie Williams. Approval passed unanimously.

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

## Meatballs and Music Recap

Everyone was very pleased with this event. The current total revenue to the PTMB is \$24,501.99. A discussion started about what could be changed or done better, and it was decided to email our suggestions to Lynn Willison who graciously agreed to chair this event again.

# Lottery Calendar

The Rothhaars reported that we had a record number of continuous winners lately. They estimate we should make between \$11-\$14, 000 depending on how many more winners there are. Our thanks to Lisa and Rick for taking on this fundraiser.

#### Sarris Candy

We plan to sell for the end of the year concerts. Anyone wishing to order cases for Easter should contact Sue. UPDATE: DUE TO SCHOOL CLOSURE AND COVID-19 WE WILL NOT BE HAVING ANY MORE SALES.

#### Dine and Donate

Michelle Hoffman asked for ideas for this and it was determined that Chik- fil-et would be a welcome addition to this fundraiser. Michelle will look into it. UPDATE: AS A RESULT OF COVID-19 AND THE GOVERNOR'S STAY AT HOME ORDER, ALL DINE AND DONATES FOR MARCH AND APRIL HAVE BEEN CANCELLED. MICHELLE WILL REVIEW AGAIN ONCE RESTAURANTS REOPEN

#### Uniform Turn In

Milt informed us that most uniforms have been turned in cleaned and in good shape. He and his staff will reach out to those still missing or who have issues so they will be ready for next season.

<u>Committee Openings:</u> Suzanne discussed that we still have a need for Hospitality, Rookie Coordinator, and Yearbook committees.

### **New Business:**

It was discussed and decided that it might be good to hold a brainstorming meeting during the summer for those that were interested in ways to fundraise and increase parent volunteerism as well as what students can do to help.

**School Sponsor Update:** Milt Barney updated that all was going well. The directors hope to be able to go to Florida next year, but are not sure if it will be Disney, Universal or a combination. When asked when the trip might be, there are a lot of factors involved in choosing dates, the biggest being standardized testing. He will let us know when dates have been approved by the school board.

He also shared some important dates with us.

(Some dates are subject to change due to circumstance)

Memorial Day Parade: 5/25 UPDATE: We have contacted the township to CONFIRM the parade has been cancelled.}

Mini Camp: June 8-9, 9 - noon UPDATE: We are in the process of determining whether a minicamp is still possible.

Home Camp: July 27-31 8:30 - noon

August 10-14 8:30 - noon

Away Camp: August 2-7; Cal: UPDATE: We received word 4/2/20 that CAL U was cancelling all camps and sent an eblast to all PTMB members. Please keep these dates open on your calendar as we continue to look at options with Mr. Barney and the administration.

Kennywood Day: 8/17/20

Pirates Game: 8/31/20

Meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m. with a motion by Laura Spernak, a Second by Elizabeth Hardy and unanimously approved.

Submitted by Suzanne MacKay (PTMB Vice President) in Sue Dietzel's absence (PTMB Secretary).

Next Meeting-Wednesday, March 18, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. -Band Room UPDATE: THE MARCH MEETING WAS CANCELLED AS A RESULT OF THE PANDEMIC. THE APRIL MEETING WAS POSTPONED UNTIL 5/1/20 DUE TO THE PANDEMIC AND IS BEING HELD REMOTELY VIA ZOOM.